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The purpose of this Communication Update is to advise Council of the updated timelines 
and construction schedule of Imperial Oil’s Waterdown to Finch Pipeline Project.    

This project was previously presented to Council under Report PED19119, to the 
General Issues Committee on June 19, 2019, documenting Imperial Oil’s submission for 
a Leave to Construct Application of 63 kilometres of pipeline and associated 
infrastructure to transport refined oil products from its facility in the City of Hamilton to its 
facility in the City of Toronto, in connection to its Waterdown to Finch Pipeline Project.  

Approximately 3.6 kilometres of the proposed project extends through the City of 
Hamilton within Ward 15.   

A decision was provided by the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) for approval of Imperial’s 
Waterdown to Finch Project Leave to Construct Application on March 12, 2020.   

The last Information Update was provided on December 4, 2020 upon receipt of a 
project update by Imperial Oil with respect to the Waterdown to Finch Project Leave to 
Construct Application.   

https://www.imperialoil.ca/en-CA/Company/Operations/Imperials-Sarnia-Products-Pipeline
https://www.imperialoil.ca/en-CA/Company/Operations/Imperials-Sarnia-Products-Pipeline
https://www.imperialoil.ca/en-CA/Company/Operations/Imperials-Sarnia-Products-Pipeline


SUBJECT: Imperial Oil Leave to Construct Application to the Ontario Energy 
Board for the Waterdown to Finch Pipeline Project (Ward 15) - Page 2 
of 2 

OUR Vision: To be the best place to raise a child and age successfully. 
OUR Mission: To provide high quality cost conscious public services that contribute to a healthy,  

safe and prosperous community, in a sustainable manner. 
OUR Culture: Collective Ow nership, Steadfast Integrity, Courageous Change, Sensational Service, 

 Engaged Empow ered Employees. 

Since then, Imperial Oil began construction activities in December 2020 on the first 11 
kilometres of the Project footprint. Imperial Oil has since completed most of this work in 
the Hamilton-Burlington areas, and is planning to commence construction in Halton 
Region and City of Mississauga in May 2021, beginning with initial preparation activities 
last week.  

Imperial Oil is also continuing to progress its remaining permitting requirements to begin 
construction in other areas along the remaining Project footprint, with expected full 
Project completion by winter 2022.  

Additional information can also be found at the Imperial Oil website below: 
https://www.imperialoil.ca/en-ca/Company/Waterdown-to-finch  

Staff will continue to provide Information Updates and keep you informed throughout the 
Project. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Alvin Chan at 
alvin.chan@hamilton.ca or via phone at 905-546-2424 Ext. 2978. 

APPENDICES: 

Appendix “A”: Imperial Oil Communications 
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